BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Brown Coumtg

305 E. WALNUT STREET E-Mail BrownCountyCountyBoard@co.brown.wi.us
P. 0. BOX 23600
GREEN BAY, WISCONSIN 54305-3600 PHONE (920) 448-4015 FAX (920) 448-6221

“PUBLIC NOTICE OF MEETING”

Pursuant to Section 19.84 Wis. Stats., notice is hereby given to the
public that the following meetings will be held

THE WEEK OF MARCH 12-16, 2012

MONDAY, MARCH 12, 2012
*10:00 a.m. Transportation Coordinating Committee GB Metro Transportation Ctr.
901 University Avenue

*11:30 a.m. Harbor Commission Clarion Hotel
200 Main Street

*4:30 p.m. Neville Public Museum Governing Board Third Floor Board Room
210 Museum Place

*5:30 p.m. Executive Committee Room 200, Northern Building
305 E. Walnut Street

TUESDAY, MARCH 13, 2012
*5:00 p.m. Board of Health Second Floor Conference Rm.
610 S. Broadway Street

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 14, 2012
*1:30 p.m. Land Information Council Room 200, Northern Building
305 E. Walnut Street

THURSDAY, MARCH 15, 2012
*9:00 a.m. Fire Investigation Task Force Board of Directors Allouez Fire Department
135 Dauphin Street

*5:15 p.m. Facility Master Plan Subcommittee Room 201, Northern Building
305 E. Walnut Street
FRIDAY, MARCH 16, 2012
(No Meeting)

Any person wishing to attend who, because of a disability, requires special accommodation, should contact the Brown County Human
Resources Office at 448-4065 by 4:30 p.m. on the day before the meeting so that arrangements can be made.



AGENDA
BROWN COUNTY TRANSPORTATION COORDINATING COMMITTEE

Monday, March 12, 2012

Green Bay Metro Transportation Center
901 University Avenue
Green Bay, Wisconsin

10:00 a.m.

ROLL CALL

Diana Brown Sandy Popp L
Brandon Cooper Cole Runge -
Pat Finder-Stone Mary Schlautman _
Chris Hasselbacher Julie Tetzlaff _
Kathy Hillary Derek Weyer __
George Jackson Tina Whetung

John Withbroe

Vacant — BC Exec.
Vacant — BC Board
Vacant — BC Human Svcs

Debbie Johnson
Patty Kiewiz
Byia Martin
Barbara Natelle

T

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1. Approval of the January 16, 2012, Transportation Coordinating Committee meeting minutes.

2. Discussion of bills in the Wisconsin Legislature that would enable the creation of a Fox
Cities Regional Transit Authority (SB 456 and AB 574).

3. Round robin discussion about paratransit service.
4. Other matters.

5. Adjourn.

ANY PERSON WISHING TO ATTEND WHO, BECAUSE OF A DISABILITY, REQUIRES SPECIAL ACCOMMODATIONS SHOULD
CONTACT THE BROWN COUNTY HUMAN RESOURCES OFFICE AT 448-4065 BY 4:00 P.M. ON FRIDAY, MARCH 9, 2012, SO
THAT ARRANGEMENTS CAN BE MADE.




PORT AND SOLID WASTE DEPARTMENT

Brown County

2561 SOUTH BROADWAY
GREEN BAY, WI 54304 DEAN R. HAEN

PHONE: (920) 492-4950 FAX: (920) 492-4957 INTERIM PORT & SOLID WASTE DIRECTOR

- PUBLIC NOTICE -
BROWN COUNTY HARBOR COMMISSION

Monday, March 12, 2012 - 11:30 am
Clarion Hotel, 200 Main Street, Green Bay, WI

Agenda:
1. Call to order
2. Roll Call

3. Introduction New Member - Greg Flisram

4. Approval/Modification — Meeting Agenda
5. Approval/Modification — February 13, 2012 Meeting Minutes

6. Announcement from County Executive Troy Streckenbach

7. Green Bay Marathon Security Deposit for Demurrage Charges - Request For Approval
8. Cell Tower Lease — John Luetscher, Corporation Counsel — Update

9. Renard Island Closure Work — Update

10. Cat Island Chain Restoration Project — Update

11. 2012 AGLP Federal Policy Agenda - Update

12. Director's Report

13. Audit of Bills — Request for Approval

14. Such Other Matters as Authorized by Law

15. Adjourn

Dean R. Haen — Interim Director
Port & Solid Waste Department

Any person wishing to attend whom, because of disability requires special accommodations should contact the Brown
County Port and Solid Waste Department at 492-4950, at least two working days in advance of the meeting for special
arrangements to be made.

Notice is hereby given that action by the Harbor Commission may be taken on any of the items, which are described or
listed on the agenda

W:AMSOffice\Administratiom\Oversight\Harbor Commissiom\Agenda\2012\3.12.12 HC Agenda.doc



/

Neville
Public
Museum

Of Brown County

NeviLLE PusLic Museum GoverniNng Boarp
AGENDA
March 12, 2012

4:30 p.m.
Neville Public Museum

Third Floor Board Room

@5 —

[. Call meeting to order
II. Approve/modify agenda
III. Review/modify minutes from December, 2011 meeting (last meeting held)

IV. Director’s Report
a. Update and discussion of proposed Governance model change for the museum, including new Letter of
Intent drafted for signatures.

V. Such other matters as are authorized by law
VL. Adjournment

Kevin Kuehn, Chair

Next Meeting

To be determined.

Please contact Rolf at 448-7843 if you cannot attend this meeting—thank you!

Notice is hereby given that action by the Committee may be taken on any of the items, which are described or
listed in this agenda.

Please take notice that it is possible additional members of the Board of Supervisors may attend this meeting,
resulting in a majority or quorum of the Board of Supervisors. This may constitute a meeting of the Board of
Supervisors for purposes of discussion and information gathering relative to this agenda.









BROWN COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH
TUESDAY, MARCH 13, 2012
5:00 PM

**REMINDER:
BOARD OF HEALTH MEETINGS WILL NOW BE HELD AT 5:00PM**

Brown County Health Department
610 South Broadway Street
Second Floor Conference Room
Green Bay, WI 54303
AGENDA

i Call to Order, Introductions and Appointment Status

2. Approval / Modification of the Agenda

3 Approval of Minutes of January 10, 2012

4. Election of Chair / Vice-Chair

5; Wind Turbine-Related Activity Update

6. Odor Complaints

7. Correspondence Received

8. Director’'s Report

9. Presentation on CHIP Process

10.  All Other Business Authorized by Law

11.  Adjournment / Next Meeting

Please RSVP attendance to Juli Gray at 448-6405 no later than 4:30 PM Friday,
March 9, 2012. Thank-you!

Notice is hereby given that action by this board may be taken on any of the items which are described or listed in this agenda.



AGENDA
Brown County
Land Information Council
Wednesday, March 14 2012
1:30 PM
Northern Building, Room 200
305 East Walnut Street, Green Bay WI

ROLL CALL:

Kerry Blaney - Keith Deneys .
Bill Bosiacki L Chuck Lamine chair -
Bill Boyle . Karl Fleury .
Carole Andrews . Highway -
Dorothy Erickson - Administration _
Pat Ford . Jim Wallen _
Bill Hafs o Cathy Williquette vice chair -
Kevin Raye . Jeff DuMez .

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

1. Introductions & Land Information Council Membership Updates
2. Approval of the minutes from the July 20, 2011 Land Information Council meeting

REPORTS:
3. Wisconsin Land Information Program updates
4. Update on Strategic Plan projects
5. Brief demonstration on new GIS capabilities
6. Budget Report

BUSINESS:

7. Discussion and possible action on completing another Historic Air Photo GIS layer
8. Discussion and possible action on Assembly Bill 303 / Senate Bill 225

9. Any Other Matters

Notice is hereby given that action by the Land Information Council may be taken on any of the items which are described or listed in this
agenda.

ANY PERSON WISHING TO ATTEND, WHO, BECAUSE OF A DISABILITY REQUIRES SPECIAL ACCOMMODATION, SHOULD

CONTACT THE BROWN COUNTY BOARD OFFICE AT 448-4015 TWO DAYS BEFORE THE MEETING SO THAT ARRANGEMENTS
CAN BE MADE.

LIC 20120314 Agenda.doc



BROWN COUNTY FIRE INVESTIGATION TASK FORCE
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

AGENDA

A meeting of the Board of Directors of the Brown County Fire Investigation Task Force will be
held on Thursday, March 15, 2012, at 9:00 a.m., at the Allouez Fire Department, 135 Dauphin
Street, Green Bay, WL

ITEM #1.

ITEM #2.

ITEM #3.

ITEM #4.

ITEM #5.

ITEM #6.

ITEM #7.

ITEM #8.

ITEM #9.

ITEM #10.

Adoption of the Agenda.

Review Minutes of Meeting of December 15, 2011.

Report of Monthly Activities of the Fire Investigation Unit.
Report of the General Membership President.

Old Business.

A. Disposition of Case Proceedings.
B. Review Bylaws and Operating Guidelines.

New Business.

Report of Juvenile Firesetter Program Coordinator.
Other Matters.

Set Date, Time, and Location of Next Meeting.

Adjourn.

Robert Kiser, Chairperson of the Board
Brown County Fire Investigation Task Force



BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Brown County

305 E. WALNUT STREET

P. 0. BOX 23600

GREEN BAY, WISCONSIN 54305-3600 FACILITY MASTER PLAN COMMITTEE

PHONE (920) 4484015 FAX (920) 448-6221 Carole Andrews, Chair
Bill Clancy, Vice-Chair
Mike Fleck, Pat Wetzel

FACILITY MASTER PLAN SUBCOMMITTEE
Thursday, March 15, 2012
5:15 p.m.
Room 201, Northern Building
305 E. Walnut Street

1. Call to Order.

2. Approve/Modify Agenda.

3. Approve/Modify Minutes of February 16, 2012.

4, Comments from the Public.

5. Discussion of the impact of the department reorganization on this committee.
6. Continued discussion of Brown County’s safety plan (re: Communication from Supervisor Wetzel)
7. Update on former Mental Health Center building.

8. Review space needs surveys for the Health Department.

9. Report of the Planning Director.

10. Report of the Interim Facilities Director.

11. Such other matters as authorized by law.

Respectfully submitted,
Carole Andrews, Chair

Notice is hereby given that action by the Committee may be taken on any of the items which are described or listed in this agenda.

Please take notice that it is possible additional members of the Board of Supervisors may attend this meeting, resulting in a majority or
quorum of the Board of Supervisors. This may constitute a meeting of the Board of Supervisors for purposes of discussion and information
gathering relative to this agenda.






BROWN COUNTY COMMITTEE MINUTES

e Fire Investigation Task Force Board of Directors {(December 15, 2011)
e Neville Public Museum Governing Board (December 12, 2011)

e Planning Commission Board of Directors (November 2, 2011)

To obtain a copy of Committee minutes:
http://www.co.brown.wi.us/minutes_and agendas/
OR

Contact the Brown County Board Office or the County Clerk’s Department



PROCEEDINGS OF THE BROWN COUNTY FIRE INVESTIGATION TASK FORCE
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
A meeting of the Board of Directors of the Brown County Fire Investigation Task Force was held
on December 15, 2011, at 9:00 a.m., at the Brown County Sheriff’s Office, 2684 Development
Drive, Green Bay, WL
Present:  Glenn Deviley, Larry Mours, Todd Thomas, Derek Beiderwieden, Nicklaus Craig,
Michael Nieft, Ann Watzka, Tom Vandenack, Kevin Tielens, Todd Delain,
Robert Kiser, Neil Cameron, Brad Muller

Excused: John Gossage, Jeff Roemer

Absent:  Rick Davidson, Jim Arts, Eric Dunning, Ed Janke, Karl Fleury, Kevin Heimerl,
John Zakowski, Larry Wilson

Item #1. Adoption of Agenda.

Motion was made by Vandenack and seconded by Beiderwieden to adopt the agenda. Meotion
carried.

Item #2. Review Minutes of Previous Meeting.

Motion was made by Vandenack and seconded by Beiderwieden to approve the minutes of the
meeting of September 15, 2011. Motion carried.

Item #3. Report of Monthly Activities of the Fire Investigation Unit.

Muller reported that the fire investigation unit was called out to the following fires since the last
meeting:

09-13-11 3220 Lotus Ln., Howard (residence/accidental)

09-24-11 1761 W. Paulson Rd., Ashwaubenon (multi-family/accidental)
10-19-11 310 W. Pulaski St., Pulaski (single-family residence/arson)
10-29-11 2270 Manitowoc Rd., Green Bay (multi-family/accidental)
11-20-11 1450 View Ln., Ashwaubenon (single-family residence/accidental)
12-02-11 109 W. Pulaski St., Pulaski (business/under investigation)

Item #4. Report of General Membership President.

The last General Membership meeting was held on December 1, 2011, at the Brown County
Sheriff’s Office. Reviewed changes to bylaws. It was suggested reviewing cases after
investigation because not everyone hears the outcome. There was discussion about interns being
called out. It was also suggested that the year-end investigator responses sheet should go to the
fire chiefs for stats. Nine members of the Task Force attended the fall IAAI conference.



FITF Board of Directors
December 15, 2011
Page 2 of 3

Item #5. Old Business.

A. Approve Larry Mours as Vice-Chairperson of the Board.

Motion made by Kiser and seconded by Vandenack to approve Mours as vice-chairperson of the
Board. Motion carried.

B. Dispositions of Case Proceedings.
Mours reported that the Denmark fire with the $2,000,000 claim is still being investigated.

Item #6. New Business.

A. Review Updated Bylaws and Operating Guidelines.

Deviley passed out a CFI timetable. There was discussion that it takes too long to obtain CFI
certification and there shouldn’t be a time limit of five years as that may not be a sufficient amount
of time, so do not put a time limit in the bylaws. However, investigators need to show they are
actively pursuing their CFI certification with documentation provided and obtain certification in a
reasonable amount of time. Investigators should submit an annual review of their training and
education. It was suggested creating a form of what investigators need to be doing to get to CFI
certification. Training documents can be kept on file by the training officer at the sheriff’s office.

Item #7. Report of Juvenile Firesetter Program Coordinator.

Craig reported that two juveniles went through the program since the last meeting and received
education. He also stated that it was brought up at the inspectors meeting to have a psychologist
work with us.

Craig stated that Marty King from West Allis Fire will teach a JFS class at $50 per person if
minimum of 20 people sign up.

Craig also reported that the safety house is now located at the Metro Transit garage behind

Green Bay Fire Station #2 on University Avenue. Call him if you need to use it. Same procedures
apply as before. It was suggested sending Russ Van Rite a thank you letter for letting us store it in
his building.

Item #8. Other Matters.

Two members applied for the open investigator position—Angie Cali of Ashwaubenon Public
Safety and Bill Tews of the De Pere Fire Department. Watzka and Muller reviewed the



FITF Board of Directors
December 15, 2011
Page 3 of 3

applications. After discussion, motion was made by Muller and seconded by Beiderwieden to
recommend Cali as investigator. Motion carried.

Received five applications for interns from the Green Bay Police Department with
recommendations from their chief. Applications received from Stephanie Thomas, Derek
Wicklund, David Steffens, Ryan Meader, and Fred Laitinen. Motion made by Beiderwieden and
seconded by Delain to accept all five intern applicants. Motion carried.

It was noted that bylaws should reflect that JFS personnel not be counted in the number of interns
allowed on the Task Force.

Lieutenant Mike Nieft from the Green Bay Fire Department will now be attending the Board
meetings, no longer Watzka.

Muller reported that the fire investigation van broke down at the Pulaski fire. It needs to be
replaced. The County Executive thinks there may be some money available. The Task Force
chairperson should attend the next Public Safety committee to give Task Force statistics. Also
need to find new storage space for the van.

Muller stated he was re-elected in September as the president/coordinator of the General
Membership and his term ends in September 2013. He would like to step down as an investigator
and would like to recommend Greg Steenbock to replace him. After discussion, it was decided
that procedure should be followed in posting the open investigator position and then the interview
process and recommendation.

Item #9. Set Date. Time, and Location of Next Meeting.

The next meeting was set for Thursday, March 15, 2012, at 9:00 a.m. at the Allouez Fire
Department, 135 Dauphin Street, Green Bay, WI.

Item #10. Adjourn.

Motion was made by Craig and seconded by Mours to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Marsha Laurent
Recording Secretary



PROCEEDINGS OF THE BROWN COUNTY NEVILLE PUBLIC MUSEUM GOVERNING
BOARD

Pursuant to Section 19.84, Wis. Stats., a meeting of the Brown County Neville Public
Museum Governing Board was held at 4:30 p.m. on Monday, December 12, 2011 at the
Neville Public Museum, 210 Museum Place, Green Bay, Wisconsin

PRESENT: Kramer Rock, Kevin Kuehn, Jesse Brunette, Bob Jossie, Sandy Juno, Pat Wetzel

ALSO
PRESENT: Rolf Johnson, Jean Hermes

il CALL MEETING TO ORDER

Chairman Kevin Kuehn called the meeting to order at 4:30

2. APPROVE/MODIFY AGNEDA

Motion made by Jesse Brunette and seconded by Bob Jossie to approve the agenda.
Vote taken. MOTION APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.

CH APPROVE/MODIFY MINUTES of October 10, 2011

Motion made by Bob Jossie and seconded by Jessie Brunette to approve. Vote taken.
MOTION APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.

4. Director's Report

a. Rolf began the discussion by identifying preliminary action steps for the board to
entertain and contribute to. He followed by distributing reference documents he
had prepared pertaining to the groups ongoing discussions regarding proposed
governance changes at the Museum. Rolf reported that he did bring this matter to
the Ed & Rec Committee and advised them that we are moving forward on this
matter. Discussion ensued regarding distributed material.

The recommendation to get together with colleges from Milwaukee County
Museum was addressed. Similarities in structure were discussed.

Kevin questioned if a three way meeting with the County Executive has taken
place. Jessie has talked to him but a three way meeting has not come about and
would like to hold off until after the County budget. It is suggested that Rolf,
Kramer, Jessie and Kevin comprise the core team to meet with the County
Executive. Rolf addressed the concept that other people from the community
should be involved in the effort from the beginning, middle and end and that they



Museum Governing Board
December 12, 2011

Page 2 of 3

should be identified and contacted by the end of January, 2012. Discussion
ensued.

Sandy Juno questioned whether or not there will be any meetings with Milwaukee
County Museum representatives regarding their governance prior to meeting with
the County Executive. Rolf stated that having been present during Milwaukee’s
changes, he planned to lay out a model for analysis. Kramer feels we could benefit
greatly from reviewing Milwaukee's model thus reaping the benefits from their
experience. Rolf will contact Milwaukee tomorrow morning to solicit information
from them prior to the end of the calendar year.

The question of who wili be the “go to person” for publicity and media calls was
addressed. Rolf was suggested. All concurred.

Sandy wanted to know what needs to be done to make the plan transpire. Kevin
stated that we will need approval from the County Board. Rolf believes that budget
alignment and the perception/reality of ioosing some control will be necessary
elements. Also, the necessity for continuing base line support from Brown County
is stressed. Discussion continues.

Rolf's target date to launch the public campaign is by the end of July, 2012. Kramer
is concerned with the weight the foundation will be holding. Kevin would like to see
the base line support from the County to stay where it is now. What services would
continue to be provided by the County was addressed. Every one agreed that the
plan can not be successful without the County continuing their base line support.

Kramer stated that the perception of the elected official is that the plan will get the
Museum off the tax role. He feels that asking for $950,000 in the beginning has no
merit. Kevin feels that the benefit to the county for keeping their baseline support
at $950,000 is that they will not have to operate the museum any longer. The
process will give ownership of the Museum to the community and will stop the
deterioration of the Museum. Jesse would like the governance model to affirm that
funding decisions the County Board vote on, would require a supper majority. All
concur.

The importance of the Milwaukee model was addressed. The necessity to start
working with the Board leadership is stressed. Rolf distributed the last two months
dashboards for trend comparison. The dramatic decrease of school tours is noted.
Rolf will meet with the new school superintendant to discuss this issue. Other
dashboard numbers are discussed.

5. Such other matters as are authorized by law




Museum Governing Board
December 12, 2011
Page 3 of 3

6. ADJOURNMENT

Motion made by Bob Jossie and seconded by Jessie Brunette to adjourn at 5:25p.m.
Vote taken. MOTION APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY

Respectfully submitted,
Jean Hermes
Next Meeting
Monday—January 9, 2012
4:30 p.m.



MINUTES
BROWN COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Wednesday, November 2, 2011
Green Bay Metro Transportation Center
901 University Avenue, Commission Room
Green Bay, WI 54302

ROLL CALL:

6:30 p.m.
Paul Blindauer X Pat Kolarik X
James Botz X Ron Kryger X
William Clancy Exc Jack Lewis X
Norbert Dantinne, Jr. X Patrick Moynihan, Jr. X
Ron DeGrand Abs Ken Pabich X
Bernie Erickson Exc Gary Pahl X
Mike Fleck Exc Mike Soletski X
Steve Grenier X Alan Swatloski Abs
Mark Handeland X Mark Tumpach X
Phil Hilgenberg X Jerry Vandersteen X
Dotty Juengst X Tim VandeWettering X
Tom Katers X Dave Wiese* X

Others Present: Lisa J. Conard, Chuck Lamine, *Burt Mcintyre for Dave Wiese, Bob Mottl (AECOM),
Cole Runge, and Aaron Schuette.

1.

Approval of the minutes of the October 5, 2011, regular meeting of the Brown County Planning
Commission Board of Directors.

A motion was made by R. Kryger, seconded by J. Vandersteen, to approve the minutes of the
October 5, 2011, regular meeting of the Brown County Planning Commission Board of Directors.
Motion carried.

Public Hearing: Public hearing on the Draft Major Amendment #1 to the 2012-2016 Transportation
Improvement Program (TIP) for the Green Bay Urbanized Area.

L. Conard stated that Amendment #1 to the 2012-2016 Transportation Improvement Program for
the Green Bay Urbanized Area is considered a major amendment and therefore, guidelines require
that a 15-day public comment period and public hearing be held.

The amendment includes the addition of two projects, addition of design work for two projects, the
moving of one project, and the modification of a final project:

Amendment

STH 32 (Broadway) at the intersection of
.CTH X (Heritage Road)
Install a Roundabout

WisDOT ID 4805-43-00-21-71 (added on 9/28/2011)

th
STH 32 (8 Street) from
Main Avenue to Ashland Avenue
Reconstruct

WisDOT ID 4805-42-00 (added on 9/28/2011)
STH 57 — Broadway

Randall Avenue to north De Pere limits
Reconstruct

WisDOT ID 4805-39-00,71 (design added on 10/17/2011)
1




L. Conard asked three times if anyone wished to speak. Hearing none, the public hearing was

closed. L. Conard informed the commission that the public participation requirements for the

Village of Howard

Safe Routes to School (SRTS) project

Sidewalk Installation - portions of Hillcrest (Meadowbrook
Elementary) and Woodale (Bay View Middie)

WisDOT ID 9269-06-00,71 (design added on 10/17/2011)
1-43 Bridge (Tower Drive/Leo Frigo)

Irwin Avenue to Atkinson Drive

Bridge Deck Overlay

WisDOT ID 1220-15-70,71 (moved to 2012 on 10/17/2011)
[-43

Manitowoc to Green Bay

Bridge Overlay and Resurfacing

WisDOT ID 1227-08-00,72 (modified on 9/28/2011)

amendment have been fulfilled.

Discussion and action on the Draft Major Amendment #1 to the 2012-2016 Transportation

Improvement Program (TIP) for the Green Bay Urbanized Area.

L. Conard stated a 15-day public comment period and public hearing were held and no comments

have been received.

A motion was made by K. Pabich, seconded by P. Moynihan, to approve Draft Major Amendment
#1 to the 2012-2016 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) for the Green Bay Urbanized Area.

Motion carried.

Discussion and action on the Draft 2012 MPO Transportation Planning Work Program.

In addition to annual work program tasks, C. Runge reviewed the following:

MPO Long-Range Transportation Plan Performance Measures Implementation. The
MPO’s Long-Range Transportation Plan Update that was adopted by the Brown County
Planning Commission Board of Directors (MPO Policy Board) on November 3, 2010,
includes a list of transportation system performance measures. These measures address
transportation facilities, transit operations, transit capital, specialized transportation
services, safety, system operations and congestion management, environmental justice,
and implementation of adopted plans and studies.

2009-2013 Transit Development Plan (TDP) Implementation. In 2012, MPO staff will
continue to work with Green Bay Metro, the metropolitan area communities, the public,
and many other organizations and agencies to continue implementing the 2009-2013
TDP’s recommendations. MPO staff will also begin preparing for the development of the
next TDP in 2013.

Bicycle and Pedestrian Facility Inventory and Model Ordinance Development. In 2012,
MPO staff will help the BCPC finish a bicycle and pedestrian facility inventory and gap
analysis of the metropolitan area. This project will create a model site design review
ordinance that can be used by communities to promote bicycle- and pedestrian-friendly
developments. The final product will also include a best practices guide that includes
diagrams, pictures, and three-dimensional renderings of sites that can be easily and safely
reached by bicyclists and pedestrians.

Urbanized Area and Metropolitan Planning Area Boundary Updates. The US Census
Bureau released block-level population data from the 2010 US Census in the spring of
2011. By the spring of 2012, the Census Bureau is expected to identify and release the
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areas of urbanization that MPOs must use to define their new Urbanized Area and
Metropolitan Planning Area Boundaries. After the Green Bay MPO receives its area of
urbanization in 2012, staff will work with representatives of WisDOT and FHWA to define
the MPQO’s 2010 Urbanized Area Boundary and 2045 Metropolitan Planning Area
Boundary. These boundaries will then be presented to the MPO's Technical Advisory
Committee and Policy Board for approval.

e Urban Functional Classification System Update. After the Green Bay MPO's new
Urbanized Area Boundary is defined and approved, staff will work with WisDOT and
FHWA representatives to update the streets and highways that are included on the urban
functional classification system. The updated urban system will then be presented to the
MPO'’s Technical Advisory Committee and Policy Board for approval.

e Environmental Impact Statement for Transportation Improvements in the Southern
Portion of the Green Bay Meiropolitan Area (Non-MPQO Activity). In 2011, MPO staff
continued to develop an EIS to identify a preferred method of handling projected
transportation demand in the southern portion of the Green Bay Metropolitan Area. Staff
will continue to work with WisDOT, FHWA, the project’s cooperating and participating
agencies, the Stakeholder Committee, and the public to complete the Draft EIS. Some
of the work that will occur in 2012 includes identifying a preferred alternative and
completing the draft environmental document.

C. Runge referred to page 35 of the draft document. C. Runge stated that the nine items listed
under the second “whereas” indicate that the planning commission certifies that it is in compliance
with the identified requirements of the federal government. C. Runge noted that the MPO has
always met the conditions and has never had a finding.

A motion was made by K. Pabich, seconded by G. Pahl, to approve the Draft 2012 MPO
Transportation Planning Work Program. Motion carried.

Discussion and action on a Brownfield Site Assessment Grant Funding Application from Brown
County for the Feaker property (parcels WD-52, WD-59, WD-60 and WD-65).

A. Schuette stated that the Brown County Facility and Park Management Department has
submitted an application for funds through the Turning Brown County Green Brownfield
Assessment Grant Program to perform a Phase Il environmental site assessment on four parcels of
property west of the Brown County Fairgrounds in De Pere. The properties total 8.639 acres and
are currently used as a construction yard and auto body shop.

. - S
Feaker Site Brawnfield Funl.'l“'Aprhcatlon ‘
S 3t 3

AN

L

At the request of the Facility and Park Management Department, a Phase | environmental site
assessment was completed on the property. The Phase | ESA recommended that additional
investigation occur to address recognized environmental conditions on the site, including fill
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material, former locations of above and below ground storage tanks, and historical use of property
as an auto body and repair shop. Brown County Facility and Park Management has an agreement
with the private owner for access to the property to perform all necessary environmental
assessment activities.

The Facility and Park Management Department is currently evaluating the potential purchase of the
property for future county use. A Phase Il environmental site assessment(s) is a necessary step in
determining the financial feasibility of the project, based upon the results of the Phase | ESA.

A. Schuette stated that no money has been budgeted for the purchase of the property and that the
county is doing due diligence by evaluating the property prior to purchase.

Should the BCPC Board of Directors approve the proposed funding, Brown County's consultant for
the brownfield funds, AECOM, will submit to the EPA and WDNR a site-specific eligibility
determination request to ensure the site meets program requirements. Due to the depletion of the
hazardous substances fund, funding for the Feaker site may only be provided from the brownfield
petroleum funds.

J. Botz asked what if petroleum contaminates are not found.
Bob Mottl of AECOM stated that storage tanks were once kept on the property.
A. Schuette stated that he will work closely with the EPA and WDNR regarding this project.
A. Schuette recommended conditional approval of the application with the following conditions:
1. Approval by the EPA and WDNR of a site-specific eligibility determination for
the project site.
2. The WDNR determines the project site meets brownfield program requirements
for the expenditure of petroleum funds.
3. Funding is provided on an “as available” basis.
A motion was made by K. Pabich, seconded by J. Vandersteen, to approve the Brownfield Site

Assessment Grant Funding Application from Brown County for the Feaker property (parcels WD-52,
WD-59, WD-60 and WD-65) with the conditions outlined by staff. Motion carried.

Wisconsin Working Lands Initiative update.
A. Schuette stated that participating communities have provided him with an update of their
exclusive agriculture maps. A. Schuette stated he has written 75% of the plan and the project will

continue into 2012. A total of $10,000 of the grant award has been budgeted for this effort in 2012.

A motion was made by S. Grenier, seconded by D. Juengst, to receive and place on file the
Wisconsin Working Lands Initiative update.

Director’s report.

a. Opposition to 2011 Assembly Bill 303

C. Lamine referred to the letter in the packet regarding opposition to 2011 Assembly Bill 303 to
Repeal and Amend the Comprehensive Planning Statute 66.1001 commonly known as the Smart
Growth Law. The letter was sent to area state senators and representative from the assembly on
October 12.

C. Lamine also referred to Resolution 2005-02 of the Brown County Planning Commission Board
of Directors supporting the Wisconsin Comprehensive Planning Law and Grant Program
approved in June 2005.

C. Lamine stated he received responses from three area legislatures including Representative
Steinke, Representative Ott, and Senator Hansen.
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C. Lamine stated that all communities within Brown County have a comprehensive plan, including
Brown County. All have benefited from the grant program associated with the program.

D. Juengst suggested it may be appropriate to send a letter from the commission to area
legislatures supporting the Wisconsin Comprehensive Planning Law and Grant Program.

M. Tumpach asked for clarification regarding the relationship between Wisconsin Comprehensive
Planning Law and Traditional Neighborhood Development (TND).

C. Lamine stated that the comprehensive law required communities above 12,500 in population
to include TND in its zoning ordinance but emphasized that communities are not required to have
TNDs.

M. Tumpach stated the Lake Largo and Schmitt Park Neighborhood Associations were opposed
to TND. M. Tumpach stated that he would not support the letter.

A motion was made by D. Juengst, seconded by J. Vandersteen, to write a letter on behalf of the
Brown County Planning Commission Board of Directors opposing AB 303, should the bill reach
the state senate. Motion carried 16-3 with M. Handeland, M. Soletski, and M. Tumpach voting
no.

b. Update regarding 2012 BCPC budget

C. Lamine stated that the Planning and Land Services executive budget was presented to the
Planning, Development, and Transportation (PD&T) Committee of the Brown County Board of
Directors the evening of October 24,

The PD&T forwarded the budget as presented. The full County Board is scheduled to take action
on November 7.

A motion was made by S. Grenier, seconded by K. Pabich, to receive and place on file the
Director’s report.

Other
C. Lamine stated that A. Schuette has spent countless hours on the redistricting effort and that it
will be good to get A. Schuette back to his grant writing and other duties. C. Lamine stated that

A. Schuette will be submitting a grant application on Friday and has another one due at the end of
November.

Brown County Planning Commission staff updates on work activities during the month of October

2011.

A motion was made by P. Kolarik, seconded by K. Pabich, to receive and place on file the Brown
County Planning Commission staff updates on work activities during the month of October 2011.

Motion carried.

(A copy of the staff updates on work activities will be attached only to the minutes provided

to the County Board office.)

Other matters.

None.

Adjourn.
A motion was made by P. Moynihan, seconded by G. Pahl, to adjourn. Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:02 p.m.



STAFF REPORT
TO THE

BROWN COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION
October 5, 2011

October 2011 Staff Activity Reports

The recent major planning activities of Chuck Lamine, Planning Director:

Facilitated and attended the October meeting of the Brown County Planning
Commission Board of Directors.

Attended Brown County Board meeting the evening of the October 19 for the
adoption of the updated Chapter 21 Land Division and Subdivision Ordinance of the
Brown County Code and for the redistricting discussion.

Presented the 2012 Planning and Land Services Department budget and presented
a budget adjustment and grant application review to the Planning, Development and
Transportation Committee meeting the evening of October 24.

Attended the Facility Master Plan Subcommittee meeting the evening of October 20th.

Prepared a draft Request for Qualifications for a Real Estate Broker for the Brown County
Mental Health Center building and property.

Met with representatives of Hobart, Howard, the Brown County Planning and
Highway Departments, WisDOT, and two consulting firms to discuss developing an
application for federal Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery
(TIGER) funds. The funds would be used to convert STH 29 to a freeway west of
CTH FF.

Attended the October LEAN Management Steering Committee meeting.

Attended the October Brown County 25 by 25 Energy Committee meeting.

Worked on replacement process for non-functioning PALS Department plotter with
staff of the Information Services and Administration Department.

Provided an update to the Facility Master Plan Subcommittee regarding a potential
Tax Increment District to fund demolition of the former Mental Health Center building
and possible redevelopment.

Served on the City of De Pere Tax Increment District Joint Review Board for a
meeting on October 10.

Attended the October 26 Lambeau Field Stadium Commission meeting.

Conducted a loan application review from the Brown County Economic Development
Revolving Loan Fund for a business to create 30 full time equivalent jobs in the City
of De Pere.

Facilitated and attended the October 18 Brown County Economic Development
Revolving Loan Fund Committee meeting.

Attended training regarding the revised Brown County Code Chapter 4 for Personnel
Rules.

Met with Planning and Land Services department staff to discuss a LEAN initiative to
streamline the County Survey Index procedures.

Wrote a letter to Brown County State representatives opposing 2011 Assembly Bill
303 to repeal and amend the comprehensive planning statue 66.1001 commonly
known as the Smart Growth Law.



The recent major planning activities of Cole Runge, Principal Transportation
Planner:

e Completed drafts of the Recommendations and Evaluation Chapters of the Village of
Allouez Safe Routes to School (SRTS) Plan. Also developed the agenda and other
materials for the sixth meeting of the SRTS Task Force.

e Prepared for and participated in a meeting with representatives of Hobart, Howard,
the Brown County Planning Department, and two consulting firms to discuss
developing an application for federal Transportation Investment Generating
Economic Recovery (TIGER) funds. The funds would be used to convert STH 29 to
a freeway west of CTH FF. Also reviewed and commented on a draft of the TIGER
project application.

e Continued to work with the Brown County Library to identify locations for new library
wayfinding signs throughout the county and to identify the approvals that must be
obtained to add them within public rights-of-way.

e Made a presentation to participants in the 2011 Wisconsin Childhood Obesity
Conference in Green Bay. The presentation focused on the relationship between
health and the built environment. Also answered questions from conference
participants.

e Wrote a letter of support on behalf of MPO staff for a HUD Sustainable Communities
grant application being prepared by the East Central Wisconsin Regional Planning
Commission (ECWRPC).

e Prepared for and participated in a Draft 2012 MPO Transportation Planning Work
Program review meeting with representatives of WisDOT and the Federal Highway
Administration (FHWA).

o Worked with the Transportation Planner | to develop a survey of UWGB campus
residents that assesses demand for a Green Bay Metro bus route between the
campus and area grocery and discount stores.

e Completed the MPQO'’s report and reimbursement request to WisDOT for the third
quarter of 2011. Also completed a transportation program expense report for the
Brown County Finance Department.

e Developed maps, air photos, and other information for an EIS wetlands field review
with representatives of the US Army Corps of Engineers, Wisconsin DNR, WisDOT,
and the BCPC. Also facilitated the field visit and organized a follow-up field visit with
the same agencies.

e Developed maps that identify the locations of wetlands along the portions of the EIS
project corridors that were examined during the first wetlands field visit.

e Prepared responses to Bellevue questions about the CTH GV reconstruction project.
Also met with representatives of the BC Highway Department, Bellevue, and
Ledgeview to discuss the responses.

e Participated in a Green Bay Transit Commission meeting.


















